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HARVARD CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

NOVEMBER 4, 2010  

APPROVED: December 16, 2010                                    
 

Chairman Paul Willard called the meeting to order at 7:00pm in the Town Hall Meeting 

Room             

 
Members Present: Paul Willard, Wendy Sisson, Charlie Gorss, Don Ritchie, Jim 

Breslauer, Janet Waldron and Patrick Doherty  

 

Others Present: Liz Allard (LUB Admin), Eric Broadbent, Steven Roy, Warren 

Henderson, Carter Scott (Transformations, Inc.), Jeff Richards (Transformations, Inc.), 

Steve Roy (Goesyntec Consultants, Inc.), Daniel Bourdeau (Goesyntec Consultants, Inc.), 

Lou Russo (L.D. Russo, Inc.), Rob Carrona, Bruce Ringwall (GPR, Inc.), Mark Shaw, 

Dennis Wagner and Jack Whelan 

 

Harvard Energy Advisory Committee – Green Community Designation 
Eric Broadbent was present to speak with the Commission about Harvard becoming a 

Green Community and obtaining the support of the Commission at the up coming Special 

Town Meeting.  Mr. Broadbent reviewed with the Commission how the Harvard Energy 

Advisory Committee (HEAC) got to where they are now.  Mr. Broadbent explained the 

five criteria needed to be designated a Green Community by the State.   

 

Jim Breslauer asked how requirement of Criteria number 3, Energy Baseline and 

Reduction Plan, was going to be achieved and how much it would it cost the Town.  Mr. 

Broadbent stated that a plan was set forth to the Board of Selectmen on Tuesday, which 

will require reduction in energy use mostly at the schools by switching to gas heat.  As 

for the cost there is State grant money available for a number of these requirements, 

along with low cost loans.  Paul Willard asked if there is a reason do to this now rather 

than at the Annual Town Meeting.  Mr. Broadbent explained that available grant funding 

deadline is November 18
th
.  Mr. Willard stated that the only concern in the Commissions 

purview would be the location of the “As-of Right Siting” (Criteria #1) of a renewable 

energy generating facility, should it be within a wetland buffer zone.  With no further 

comments or questions, Patrick Doherty made a motion to endorse the Harvard Energy 

Advisory Committee on their efforts in designating Harvard as a Green Community.  

Wendy Sisson seconded the motion.  The final vote was 3 in favor, 2 opposed and 2 

abstained.   

   

Continuation of a Notice of Intent Hearing – Transformations, Inc., Stow Road 
(Map 36 Parcel 85 & 86.1).  Opened at 7:34pm 

 

Notice of Intent Hearing – Wheeler Realty Trust, 69 Lancaster County Road, Lot B 

Lancaster County Road and 203 Ayer Road, Harvard#1010-2.  Opened at 8:37pm 
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Request for Determination of Applicability – Harvard Conservation Commission, 
Tully Land, Depot Road, Harvard#1010-03.  Opened at 8:51pm 

 

Culvert Repair/Upgrade on Still River Road 

Liz Allard informed the members that on October 26th she was contacted by Harvard 

resident Jack Whelan in regards to work that had just taken place on the abutting property 

to him at 389 Still River Road by the Highway Department.  When Ms. Allard arrived to 

review the site a new trench had been dug from an existing culvert to the bank of an 

existing stream.  The trench consisted of exposed soil, as well as the stream bank.  Ms. 

Allard spoke with Highway Director, Rich Nota, who stated that he would correct the 

situation by placing jute matting within the trench along with rip rap check dams.  The 

soil on the bank would be removed and stabilized with rip rap as well.  Ms. Allard has 

since reviewed the site and work has been done as described.    

 

Mr. Whelan and Dennis Wagner, who also resides at 389 Still River Road, were present 

this evening.  Mr. Whelan submitted a letter to the Commission outlining the events (See 

Attachment A).  Mr. Whelan explained that there is a catch basin across the street in 

which a pipe from it runs under Still River Road and drains out onto the north side if the 

driveway easement for the abutting property.  Mr. Whelan stated that the pipe has been 

mostly blocked since they have lived in the house (19 years).  Mr. Whelan stated that the 

Highway Department usually comes out and digs out the end of the pipe annually.  Now 

that the pipe has been unblocked additional water could potentially, cause damage to the 

pond on Mr. Whelan’s property.  Paul Willard asked when the culvert in the stream on 

the abutting property washed out.  Mr. Whelan estimated about 15 years ago.       

 

Wendy Sisson suggested the Highway Department do some drainage calculations and 

plans as to how the water should be directed.  Mr. Willard suggested asking the Highway 

Department to redirect the water so that it did not end up on Mr. Whelan and Mr. 

Wagner’s property might resolve the situation of silt in the pond.     

 

After members and the Conservation Agent discussed the options further, Jim Breslauer 

made a motion to issue an Enforcement Order that requires a restoration plan of the 

resource area, along with pre- and post-storm water computations. Wendy Sisson 

seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimously in favor of the motion.   

 

Members requested the Board of Selectmen liaison attend the next meeting to discuss 

how communication between the Commission’s Agent and the Highway Director can be 

improved to avoid situations such as this.     

 

Land Stewardship Sub-committee Request to Burn Brush in Long Field at Holy Hill 

Wendy Sisson requested that the Land Stewardship Sub-Committee be allowed to burn 

brush in the Long Field at the Holy Hill Conservation Land in January.  Ms. Sisson stated 

the Committee intends on follow the required fire rules and will have water packs from 

the fire department available during the burning.  Jaye Waldron made a motion to allow 

the Land Stewardship Sub-committee to burn brush in the Long field at the Holy Hill 
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Conservation Land.  Charlie Gorss seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimously in 

favor of the motion.   

 

  

Request for Certificates of Compliance – Little, 10 Madigan Lane, DEP#177-569 
Liz Allard explained that the requirements to obtain a Certificate of Compliance have 

been met by Matt Little at 10 Madigan Land.  Jim Breslauer made a motion to issue a 

Certificate of Compliance for DEP#177-569.  Jaye Waldron seconded the motion.  The 

vote was unanimously in favor of the motion.   

 

Adjournment  
Don Ritchie made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:10pm.  Wendy Sisson seconded 

the motion.  The vote was unanimously in favor of the motion.    

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Liz Allard 

Land Use Administrator/ 

Conservation Agent 
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Harvard Conservation Commission 

Continuation of a Notice of Intent Hearing Meeting Minutes                                                       

Transformations, Inc., Stow Road (Map 36 Parcel 85 & 86.1) Harvard#1010-01                            

November 4, 2010 

 

The public hearing was opened at 7:34pm by Chairman Paul Willard under the 

Massachusetts Wetland Protection Act, Ch. 131 §40 in the Town Hall Meeting Room      

 

Members Present: Paul Willard, Wendy Sisson, Charlie Gorss, Don Ritchie, Jim 

Breslauer, Janet Waldron and Patrick Doherty  

  
Others Present: Liz Allard (LUB Admin), Eric Broadbent, Warren Henderson, Carter 

Scott (Transformations, Inc.), Jeff Richards (Transformations, Inc.), Steve Roy 

(Geosyntec Consultants, Inc.), Daniel Bourdeau (Geosyntec Consultants, Inc.) and Rob 

Carrona,   

 

This hearing was continued from October 21, 2010 for a Notice of Intent filed on behalf 

of Transformations, Inc. for the construction of a roadway, 17 residential buildings, septic 

system and public water supply source within the 100’ wetland buffer zone on Stow Road 

(Map 36 Parcel 85 & 86.1), Harvard. 

  

Steve Roy and Daniel Bourdeau of Geosyntec Consultants, Inc. were present to present 

the Stormwater Management design for Pine Hill Village on Stow Road in a power point 

presentation.  Mr. Bourdeau outlined the ten standards as required by the Massachusetts 

Stormwater Regulations.  Standards 5 -7 do not apply to this project.   Standards 1 -4 

were outlined in detail as they apply to the project.  The intention of Stormwater 

Management design is to control water on site and have it act the way it did prior to 

construction.  The design calls for a large number of rain gardens and bioretention swales 

at the upper portion of the properties watershed.  A swale designed for the north side of 

the roadway will discharge to a constructed wetland.   Stormwater currently drains 

overland from the forested area to one of two outfall locations referred to as Compliance 

points.  Compliance point 1 is located in a topographic low-point on the north property 

boundary which receives water from approximately 3.34 acres of forest. Compliance 

point 2 is located in the unnamed tributary of Elizabeth Brook at the culvert of Stow 

Road.  This Compliance point receives the majority of runoff from the forested site 

including the wetland complex in the eastern portion of the site.  The design incorporates 

a Low Impact Development (LID) based Stormwater Management system that discharges 

to the same Compliance points.  Mr. Bourdeau further explained the designs of the 

bioretention cell, rain gardens and the constructed wetlands.   

 

Jaye Waldron asked if evaporation is considered when determining storage capacity.  Mr. 

Bourdeau stated that is not considered in the calculations.  Mr. Bourdeau further 

explained that the recharge volume required for the site is 2,550 cubic feet, however the 
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proposed design provides approximately 13,500 cubic feet of storage, which exceeds the 

requires recharge volume.   

 

Wendy Sisson asked what type of plants like bioretention cells.   Mr. Bourdeau stated 

facultative wetland species.  Residents in attendance had questions on the maintenance of 

these systems.  Mr. Bourdeau stated that an Operation and Maintenance plan will outline 

the up keep of the systems and that the home owners association will be responsible for 

maintenance.  Residents also had concerns of a phased project that is never fully 

completed.  Carter Scott stated that he is part of the homeowners association until the 

final lot is sold. 

 

Patrick Doherty asked if Mr. Bourdeau could explain how pollutants are removed from 

the stormwater.  Mr. Bourdeau stated pollutants such as nitrogen and phosphorus are 

removed through the plants; total suspended solids are removed through the slow 

discharge of water by settling out of solids that may exist.  Ms. Sisson asked how long 

the testing is done at the compliance sites.  Steve Roy stated there is no testing.  Mr. 

Doherty asked about the location of the structures.  Mr. Bourdeau stated the constructed 

wetland is in an ideal location as it should be associated with ground water.  Ms. Sisson 

stated that the site has some flood plain on it, some of the lower area floods and extends 

beyond the FEMA areas.  Ms. Sisson further questioned if you put a constructed wetland 

in an area subject to flooding and that is already functioning as a vegetated recharge area 

would you not be diminishing that area’s capacity to retain, take up and clean runoff by 

clearing the established trees and shrubs and bulldozing the swamp in order to build the 

constructed wetland.  Mr. Roy stated he did not have the numbers in the presentation in 

front of him, but would have to review the report.  Ms. Sisson stated looks like you taking 

away natural wetland and replacing it with a constructed wetland.  Mr. Roy stated that a 

constructed wetland needs to be adjacent to a functioning wetland to work properly.  Ms. 

Sisson asked what percentage of the runoff from the site will be captured by the 

bioretention cells and rain garden.  Mr. Bourdeau stated 70% would go through the rain 

gardens before going to the constructed wetland.  Mr. Bourdeau added that every rain 

garden is designed for a ten year event without overflow, basically 4”of rain over a 24 

hour period, rains over that amount would drain through the overflow.   

 

With other hearings still to be opened and discussed this evening the applicant agreed to 

continue the hearing to a later date.  Jim Breslauer made a motion to continue the hearing 

to November 18, 2010 at 7:45pm.  Jaye Waldron seconded the motion.  The vote was 

unanimously in favor of the motion.     

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Liz Allard 

Land Use Administrator/ 

Conservation Agent 
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Harvard Conservation Commission 

Notice of Intent Hearing Meeting Minutes                                                        

Wheeler Realty Trust, 69 & Lot B Lancaster County Road & 203 Ayer Road, 

DEP#177-589, Harvard#1010-03              

November 4, 2010       

 

The public hearing was opened at 8:37pm by Chairman Paul Willard under the 

Massachusetts Wetland Protection Act, Ch. 131 §40 and the Harvard Wetland Bylaw, 

Code of the Town of Harvard, Chapter 119 in the Town Hall Meeting Room      

 

Members Present: Paul Willard, Wendy Sisson, Charlie Gorss, Don Ritchie, Jim 

Breslauer, Janet Waldron and Patrick Doherty  

  

Others Present: Liz Allard (LUB Admin), Lou Russo (L.D. Russo, Inc.) and Bruce 

Ringwall (GPR, Inc.) 

  
This hearing is for a Notice of Intent filed on behalf of Wheeler Realty Trust for the 

construction of a gravel access road and temporary disturbance for the installation of a 

water service line within the bordering vegetated wetland, and the installation of three 

public water supply wells, construction of an access road and water service line within 

the 100’ wetland buffer zone at 69 & Lot B Lancaster County Road, Harvard. 

 

Bruce Ringwall, of GPR, Inc., along with Lou Russo, of Wheeler Realty Trust, were 

present.  Mr. Ringwall explained the site to the members and how the wells for the 

elderly affordable housing facility on Ayer Road will be constructed on private property 

at 69 Lancaster County Road.  Water lines will then transverse an additional piece of 

private property then on to Mass Highway land and then back on to another parcel owned 

by Mr. Russo and across Ayer Road to the facility.   Mr. Ringwall further explained that a 

gravel access road will be constructed off the existing driveway at 69 Lancaster County 

Road that will require the crossing of a wetland.  A culvert will be installed at this 

crossing, requiring the replication of wetlands at a 1:1.5 in another location.  The design 

potentially eliminates the requirement to remove any mature trees.  Once the wells and 

water lines have been installed the gravel access road will only be accessed to maintain 

the wells.  During the installation of the water lines trenches will be dug 40’ –50’ at a 

time, placement of the pipe and then backfill with sand and replacing organics.  The plan 

show the use of hay waddles, which will be moved along as the project is completed.   

 

Jaye Waldron asked why erosion controls are not on both sides of the proposed access 

road.  Mr. Ringwall stated that the area is sloped and there is not a concern for erosion.  

Don Ritchie asked about the location to the Harvard Green wells.  Mr. Ringwall stated 

they are 400’ – 500’away.  Paul Willard asked if there would be any junction boxes along 

the water line.  Lou Russo stated he did not know, but believes there should be at grade.   

 

The members discussed the requirements of the wetland replication, Chapter 147-23, and 

agreed that all of the terms under that section could be meet with the exception of 147-
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23A, that required the replicated wetland be constructed and conditionally approved 

before any other work is to begin.  The members agreed that the replication could be 

done after the installation of the wells and the associated water lines.  An amount for the 

required bond was agreed upon.  Routes for accessing the site were discussed and 

indicated on the plan. 

 

With no further questions, Wendy Sisson made a motion to close the hearing and issue an 

Order of Conditions to include the following special conditions: all stock material is to be 

surrounded by hay waddles, equipment shall access site as indicated during on the plan,  

project shall be completed by March 2011, all ditch to be covered same day, wetland 

replication shall be completed in compliance with the Wetland Protection Regulations, 

Chapter147-23, as-built plan shall indicate the new location of the wetland replication 

area between wetland flags 155 and 160 and the location of the pull boxes shall be 

included on the as-built plan.  Jaye Waldron seconded the motion.  The vote was 

unanimously in favor of the motion.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Liz Allard  

Land Use Administrator/ 

Conservation Agent 
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Harvard Conservation Commission 

Request for Determination of Applicability Hearing Meeting Minutes                                  

Harvard Conservation Commission, Harvard#1010-04                                           

November 4, 2010       

 

The public hearing was opened at 8:51pm by Chairman Paul Willard under the 

Massachusetts Wetland Protection Act, Ch. 131 §40 and the Harvard Wetland Bylaw, 

Code of the Town of Harvard, Chapter 119 in the Town Hall Meeting Room      

 

Members Present: Paul Willard, Wendy Sisson, Charlie Gorss, Don Ritchie, Jim 

Breslauer, Janet Waldron and Patrick Doherty  

 

Others Present: Liz Allard (LUB Admin)   

  

This hearing is for Request of Determination of Applicability filed on behalf of the 

Harvard Conservation Commission for the repair to an existing culvert within a bordering 

vegetated wetland on the Tully Land, Depot Road, Harvard.             

 

Liz Allard explained to the members that the application is for the repair of an existing 

culvert on the Tully Land that the Harvard Snowmobile Club has volunteered to 

complete.  The plan is replace the non-functioning culvert to re-create and maintain the 

historic level of the wetland on either side of the culvert.  Paul Willard agreed that either 

he or Liz Allard will be on site when the work is to be done.   

 

With no further questions, Charlie Gorss made a motion to close the hearing and issue a 

Negative #2 Determination.  Jaye Waldron seconded the motion.  The vote was 

unanimously in favor of the motion.    

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Liz Allard  

Land Use Administrator/ 

Conservation Agent 
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ATTACHMENT A  
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DOCUMENTATION & OTHER EXHIBITS  

 

Green Community Update from Energy Advisory Committee 

• Copy of Assessors Map showing Transfer Station location, Map 17A Parcel 14 

• Green Community Designation Criteria, not dated 

• Letter from the Town of Harvard Energy Advisory Committee to the 

Conservation Commission, dated November 4, 2010 

• Town of Harvard Green Communities Designation – Executive Summary, no date  

 

Continuation of a Notice of Intent Hearing – Transformations, Inc., Stow Road 

(Map 36 Parcel 85 & 86.1) 

• WPA Form 3 Notice of Intent and associated documents, dated October 2010   

• Notice of Intent Plan, Pine Hill Village, Harvard, Mass., Date October 8, 2010 

• Power Point Presentation Pine Hill Village Harvard, MA Stormwater 

Management Design, prepared by Geosyntec Consultants, received November 4, 

2010 

 

Notice of Intent Hearing - Wheeler Realty Trust, 69 Lancaster County Road, 

Harvard#1010.02 

• WPA Form 3 Notice of Intent and associated  documents, dated October 2010 

• Public Water Supply Notice of Intent Site Plan No. 1 Job 99116B, dated October 

2010 

 

Request for Determination of Applicability – Harvard Conservation Commission, 

Tully Land, Depot Road, Harvard# 1010-03 

• WPA Form 1 Request for Determination of Applicability and associated 

documents, dated November 1, 2010 

 

Request for Certificates of Compliance – Little, 10 Madigan Lane, DEP#177-569 

• WPA Form 8A Request for Certificate of Compliance and associated plan, dated 

October 2, 2010 

 

 

 


